October, 2014
Dear Parents and/or Guardians,

The Fond du Lac County Health Department will be offering influenza vaccine and selected adolescent vaccines at your child’s school on October 31, 2014 . All of the vaccines offered are recommended by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices. This program is voluntary and is provided at no cost to you, regardless of insurance coverage.
All students ages 4 and up will be able to receive flu vaccine during the school day, without a parent being present, if you feel your child will be cooperative.  A parent or a designated adult is encouraged to attend for younger children (1st grade and younger).  Questions on the attached consent form will help us determine which vaccines you want your child to receive, and if there are any medical contraindications to any vaccine.  FluMist (nasal spray) will be administered to students unless contraindicated, or if the parent specifically requests injectable influenza vaccine in writing.  Injectable flu vaccine will be provided to students who have medical conditions that do not allow them to receive FluMist.

Students in Grades 6-12 will be offered the following additional vaccines, based on the parent’s consent:
· Tdap (Tetanus/Diptheria/Pertussis) One-time dose required by Wisconsin School Immunization Laws, for children in grades 6 through 12.
· Meningococcal vaccine* One dose beginning at age 11-12, with an additional dose after age 16.
· Human Papilloma (HPV)* virus vaccine. Recommended beginning at age 11-12, administered in 3 doses.  Remaining doses will be offered later in the school year.

(*These are not required by school immunization laws; but are recommended for adolescents).
Please complete a consent form if you would like your child to receive any of the above vaccines and return to your child’s school by October 17, 2014. Your consent authorizes all doses.  Vaccine Information is available in the school office or at http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/hcp/vis/index.html. We will advise you if your child needs another dose and when it will be offered.  Parents should review the vaccines their child has received thru the Wisconsin Immunization Registry, contacting the FDL County Health Department, or your child’s health care provider.  It is the parent’s responsibility to determine the vaccines their child needs.
For additional information please call the Fond du Lac County Health Department at (920) 929-3085.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Mueller R.N.  M.S.N.
Health Officer

Fond du Lac County Health Dept.
